SUN LAKES COMMUNITY THEATRE

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

FEBRUARY 9TH 2012

COTTONWOOD COUNTRY CLUB

PRESENT: PHYLLIS NOVY, MERRIE CRAWFORD, BUD JENSSEN, SUE YOUNGBLOOD, MICHAEL CARTER, SANDY PALLETT, LINDA CATON, AND JEANNE SCHWAN – Treasurer

CALL TO ORDER: 5:03PM

MINUTES: A motion to accept the minutes of last month was made by Phyllis and seconded by Sandy. Motion carried.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Jeanne printed a copy of the financials and reported that SLCT has $25515.27 in savings and a balance of $6935.03 in checking. She reported that there is be a transfer of funds from savings to checking to cover the money that is earmarked for the four area’s high schools totaling $4000 ($1000 per high school theatre departments). Also indicated was the cost of the monthly storage at $345 per month for the rental of three units Funds for this will also be forthcoming. A motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by Bud and seconded by Michael. Motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS: Sue reported that Rodger Edmonds is contacting the teachers at the four area high schools to have a student representative and a drama department representative accept the $1000 donation at our March annual meeting. Bud mentioned a thank you note received by SLCT from a Mrs. Patterson, Assistant Principal of Perry High School thanking us in advance of the $1000 donation to their drama department.

Also, on the topic of communications, Merrie presented written suggestions that Sonja White, “Asides”, editor, came up with; to incorporate into future “Asides” articles/messages from the Board/President that would include each month a brief profile/feature of a current board member as well as SLCT members. In addition, Sonja suggested that we include in each “Asides” the “General Membership” minutes. (Must be ready the Thursday prior to the General Membership meeting) Sue agreed to proof the suggested “Asides” inclusions. that Sonja White, “Asides”, editor, came up with to incorporate into future

“Asides”. She suggested a monthly message from the Board President, as well as a monthly  brief profile of a current board member or other SLCT member.   In addition, Sonja suggested that we include in each

“Asides” the “General Membership” minutes. (Must be ready the Thursday

prior to the General Membership meeting) Sue agreed to proof the suggested

“Asides” inclusions.
John McCoy is to be featured in the next “Asides” issue. 

The Theatre season is spring, summer, and fall. This past and current year SLCT presented “Fools” directed by Linda Caton, “100 Lunches” directed by John Crawford, “Play On” (spring 2012) directed by Howard Hummel, and “Children’s Theatre” directed by Roger Edmonds.

Scheduling for 2013 season is March 6-10, July 24-28, and November 12-16. General membership meetings will be as it has been with the second Thursday of the month at Cottonwood.

The April end of year party is scheduled for April 24th at Palo Verde with a performance by “Time and Time Again” as the dinner’s entertainment.

OLD BUSINESS: Bud reported on the status of the nominating committee for the SLCT upcoming election in March. Four candidates have been identified: Grace Geisinger, Howard Hummel, Jim Nielson, and Bob Rouleau. Nominations from the floor at the General Meeting will be solicited. Ballots, with the assistance of MaryAnn Stevens, will only be given to paid members at the March meeting. There will also be an option for a mail-in ballot. 

It was also mentioned that the membership must be aware of committee commitments and responsibilities.

Merrie reported that the “play reading committee” with Roger Edmonds as its Chair approved the play (“Murder at the Café Noir”) for the fall season to be directed by Sandy Pallett. The play will be performed at Oakwood this year scheduled for October 29,30,31,November 1,2. Merrie and Sandy met with Oakwood’s GM to work out the details such as rehearsal space and time as well as no charge to SLCT for usage. The play will be in three quarter round and there is flexibility whether to go with five or four evenings. A Motion to approve the fall play was made by Phyllis and seconded by Michael. Motion carried.

Sue made a valid recommendation to Sandy that her choice of “House Managers” is critical. Two good people are needed to work with Randy and his staff.

NEW BUSINESS: As mentioned above there will be modifications to the “Asides” to include “General Membership Minutes” and profiles.

Howard Hummel’s play “Play On” will have meals offered for each of the performances (three dinners and one lunch).

Merrie made mention of a tribute to recognize John McCoy who has significantly contributed his time and talents to SLCT. John will be moving out of the Sun Lakes Community in March. A motion was made by Sandy and seconded by Linda to provide John with a $50 gift card and a thank you card for his many years with SLCT. Motion carried.

Merrie reported that membership on the “play reading committee” is a one-year commitment.

Guest speaker Howard Hummel addressed the Board regarding his up coming play “Play On”. He stated that there would be table decorations with “clues”. Howard requested that the patron who guesses correctly would receive a pair of theatre tickets for either the spring or summer play. The board agreed to his request. Also, there will be a meal at each of the performances. Also, there may possibly be a snippet of the play for the March meeting.

Linda handed out a meal cost comparison sheet (Cottonwood Banquet Event Order) highlighting dinner cost with and without dessert as well showing the variety of dessert costs. The total meal cost with and without dessert range from $20 to approx. $24 or more depending on the dessert choice.

Phyllis moved to adjourn – 6:22PM

The next meeting of the Board is March 8th at 5PM at Cottonwood to be followed by the Annual Membership Meeting.

Michael Carter - Secretary

SUN LAKES COMMUNITY THEATRE

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

FBRUARY 9TH 2012

COTTONWOOD COUNTRY CLUB

CALL TO ORDER: 7PM and recognition of a thank you note from a Mrs. Patterson, Assistant Principal of Special Events at Perry High School sent through Carole and Bob Hollar thanking SLCT for the $1000 gift to their drama department. In return “comp” tickets to their performance of “Grease” will be offered for their March 1st – 3rd performance.

MINUTES OF LAST MONTH: Secretary Michael of SLCT read the minutes of January’s General membership meeting. A motion to accept the minutes was made by Jim Nielson and seconded by Kathy Markham. Motion carried.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Treasurer Jeanne reported that SLCT has $6935.03 in our checking account and $25,515.27 in our saving’s account. Jeanne also reported that $1000 donation to each of the four area high schools will be presented to the high school drama coaches who are expected to be present at the March membership meeting.

INTODUCTION OF NEW MEMBERS AND GUESTS: Merrie reported that we have a new member Beverly from Minnesota as a former musical director and Joyce and Rodni as guests.

UPCOMING PLAYS: Howard introduced the spring play “Play On” that will run April 10th-14th. Howard indicated that meals would be served at each of the performances to those patrons who so choose to have a meal. There will be a raffle for tickets to either the spring or summer play. “Clues” will be at each table with the raffle going to the patron with the correct answer. Answer sheets can be deposited at designated areas at Cottonwood. Drawing will be after the last performance.

Linda is directing Woody Allen’s “Don’t Drink The Water” that will be running July 18th – 22nd. Auditions were held February 4th. Linda also introduced the cast she selected. Carole Hollar will be Linda’s assistant.

Sandy introduced the fall mystery dinner theatre “Murder at the Café Noir” that she is directing to be held at Oakwood during Halloween week; October 28th, 29th 30th, 31st, November 1st, and 2nd. Auditions for the play will be announced in the “Asides”. 

NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT: Bud Jenssen reported that there are four candidates for two opening on the SLCT Board with Merrie Crawford and Phyllis Novy leaving. The candidates presented are Grace Geisinger , Jim Nielson, Bob Rouleau, and Howard Hummel. Grace, Jim, and Howard presented their bio with Bob withdrawing his name from the nomination. Nominations were solicited from the floor with no takers.

Bud also introduced the voting process and will be assisted by MaryAnn Stevens. Each paid member will receive a ballot at the March membership meeting. There will also be a provision to vote by mail provided the member has their name on the envelope.

Andrea Hummel spoke about the ordering of t-shirts/polo shirts.

Phyllis Novy introduces the evening’s entertainment performed by our own SLCT “Improvables”.

